
Co-Editors: Debbie Billiter, 572-6948, billiterd@nku.edu 
Barry Cole, 572-5500, coleb@nku.edu 
Gena Grigson, 442-3522, 2ri2son@nku.edu 
Clark Kyle, 572-5500, kylec@nku.edu 
Rosanne Rawe, 572-6143, rrawe@nku.edu 

Tidbits from Congress: 

October 1998 

• We welcomed Mike Baker to his first Staff Congress meeting as Interim Vice President of Administrative Affairs. 
He expressed his willingness to help Staff Congress become an even stronger organization. Mike helped Dr. 
Albright in the founding of Staff Congress and is excited to be working with us once again. You can contact him 
by e-mail at WMBAKER@NKU.EDU. 

• Wellness Days!!! Take note that the Health Fair is more than one day. Cholesterol Blood Testing must be 
scheduled ahead of time, for Wednesday, November 4, between 7 a.m. and 11 a.m. (Fasting is required) Vision, 
Glaucoma and Hearing testing will be available Thursday, November 12, at the Health Fair. 

• Market Based wage increases will take effect in November. The first check with an increase will show your new 
salary; the retroactive pay will be included on the following check. This is a direct response to the sharing of our 
concerns with the administration. The Staff deserve to be commended for their patience and understanding during 
this process to finalize market adjustments. 

• New StaffRepresentative Appointments: Audrey Riffe-Committee on Staff Effectiveness, and Dan Snow­
Campus Environment and Facilities Task Force. 

• The new Health Provider should be announced by November 1. They will be available for questions at the Health 
Fair. Open enrollment is planned for November 2 through 20, 1998. 

• Thanks to all who participated in any way with the Juvenile Diabetes Walk. Over 700 Walkers united to raise 
$86,000 at the NKU walk. 

• "Making Strides Against Breast Cancer". On October 25, Greater Cincinnati and Northern Kentucky will walk 
five miles to raise money for the American Cancer Society. If you are in support of their efforts to find a cure for 
cancer, please call your pledge into Judy Brueggen at x5683 or Sue Roth at x5684. 

• Please check the number ofNewsletters you are receiving. If your department needs to add or delete from that 
number, please contact Peg Goodrich at x6400. 

First the Governor, now the President, what next. .. 



Congratulations to the Regents Distinguished Service Awards recipients 
Beth Sweeny, College of Arts and Sciences 

Joyce Moore, Student Support Services 
Margie Black, Physical Plant 

·'-'· . 'r ' ~ I 

" 

." .... ·~ .. ·.".·· .. ·.· .. "'· .... " .... · ... ·.· ...... · ._ ij'lit•• .. j· .... I .. '>.;; J \ . 

ft., . \ 
~ .. . 

.!ti'o.:. ·.· .,.,.,-
~Jliiii' ·;"·"""' 

Twenty Five Years of Service 

Fifteen Years of Service 

Photos Courtesy of 
Joe Ruh, University Relations 

TwentyYears of Service 



Marilyn Gosney, Office of the VP of Student Affairs, is a proud 1st time Grandmother to Tanner Douglas Hamilton, 
born on September 17, weighing in at 8-lbs. 3 oz. The proud parents are Amber and Randy Hamilton. 

Cecil Brown, Public Safety, is the proud grandfather of Michael Christopher Martin who was born on August 23 and 
weighed 7 lbs. 6 oz. His parents are Chris and Becky Martin. 

Nancy Perry, Alumni Affairs, is a 1st time Grandmother to Dylan Michael born on October 19, weighing in at 7-lbs 
6oz. 

Rocke Saccone, Central Receiving, is a 1st time Grandfather and 
Ruth Saccone, past employee, is a proud Grandmother of Anthony Michael Saccone, born on Sept. 29, 1998, 
weighing in at 6-lbs. 14 oz. The proud parents are Rocke & Tammy Saccone. 

Jane Schwierjohann, Business Affairs, is a proud Grandmother of Tyler Steven Bryson, born on Sept.14, 1998, 
weighing in at 7-lbs. 4 oz., 20 inches long. The proud parents are Debbie & Mike Bryson . 

. ay Schwierjohann, retired from Public Safety, is a proud Grandfather of Tyler Steven Bryson, born on Sept.14, 
1998, weighing in at 7-lbs. 4 oz., 20 inches long. 

Jeff Strunk, Central Receiving/Mail Distribution, is a proud Uncle to Nathan David Strunk born on Oct. 8, 1998, 
weighing in at 8-lbs. 1 oz., and 21 inches long. 

Charlene Schweitzer, Public Safety, and a Staff Congress member, became a grandmother once again on Sept. 29. 
Her son, Mark Tumler, and his wife Mona had a 7 pound 12 oz., 20 1/2 inch girl named Megan Alyess. 

+ -

Elaine Shafer, Legal Programs, on the death of her mother Dorothy Justice, September 16, 1998. 

The family of Ray Rammelsberg, on his death, October 5, 1998. Ray worked in NKU mail services for 13 years. 
He retired from NKU at age 69. 
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"Not only is a college diploma the key to unlocking the sweetest fruits of a free society, it also 
confers on you the universal distinction of adulthood: debt." Vice President, AI Gore 



New Address to Bookmark for the Newsletter Online: http://access.nku.edu/congress/ 

Omission from Last Month's Nineteenth Annual Staff Awards Day Program 

Congratulations to these Ten Years of Service Recipients 

Roberta Andrews, Administrative Computing 
Shew-Mei Chen, Administrative Computing 
Shirely Finfrock, Administrative Computing 
Dave Lauer, Administrative Computing 
Bob Weber, Administrative Computing 

REGENTS REPORT for August and September 1998 

New Hire 

Shawn Barrick, Law Library 
Linda Baxter, University Development 
Elizabeth Bruce, Chase/Dean 
Maribeth Carskadon, Admissions 
Bernadett Engel, Registrar 
Shirley Fledderjohn, Health, Counsel. & Testing 
Michael Frazier, University Relations 
Rose Herzog, Chase/Legal Program 
Barbara Holland, ACA Affairs 
Sharon Hopkins, Chase Law 
Victoria Lawrence, Credit Union 
Candace Murdock, Admissions 
Brian Neal, Athletics 
Doris Russ, Admissions 
Thomas Selby, Public Safety 
Mark Shanley, Student Affairs 
Mark Sullivan, University Relations 
William Twehues, Athletics 
Angela Walter, Athletics 
Andrew Whitley, Law Library 

Promotion 

Judy Biliter, Credit Union 
Anthony Raniero, Physical Plant 
David Kime, to Coordinator of ReEntry Center 
(July 1998) 

Reclassification 

Paula Brickler, Office of President 

Farewell 

Sandra Baumgartner, Intl Student Affairs 
Todd Bennett, Public Safety 
Lisa Brewer, Campus Recreation 
Tony Cox, Physical Plant 
Sharon Crawford, Admissions 
Pam Fernandez, Custodian 
Melissa Henderson, Psychology 
Gary Lape, Acct. & Budgetary Control 
Tim Lawrence, Steely Library 
Michael Murdock, Public Safety 
Pamela Pfaff, Soc., Ant., & Phi. 
Amy Racke, Bio Sciences 
Jane Ross, Physical Plant 
Heath 1brem, Physical Plant 

Transfer 

Lilla Losey, President 
Norleen Pomerantz, Student Development 

Temporary to regular 

Ken Covey, Physical Plant 
Charles Perkins, Lab Tech 
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